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Bill Type and Number: Ordinance 2017-315
Introducer/Sponsor(s): Council Member Brosche
Date of Introduction: April 25, 2017
Committee(s) of Reference: F
Date of Analysis: April 27, 2017
Type of Action: Adoption of findings regarding Property Appraiser’s FY17-18 budget
Bill Summary: The bill acknowledges receipt of the Property Appraiser’s FY17-18 budget request to the Florida Department of Revenue (FDOR) and adopts Council findings and conclusions for transmittal to the FDOR to inform its consideration of the Property Appraiser’s budget.
Background Information: State law requires each county property appraiser’s budget to be submitted to the Florida Department of Revenue (FDOR) by June 1st each year for approval by the start of the state’s fiscal year on July1st. The disparity between the state’s July-June fiscal year and the City’s October-September year means that the Property Appraiser’s budget goes to the state for approval before the Mayor has presented his proposed budget to the City Council on or before July 15th, and that the Finance Committee’s scrutiny of the budget takes place after the FDOR has already approved the Property Appraiser’s budget at the state level. In the FY14 and FY15 budget cycles the City Council objected to certain aspects of the Property Appraiser’s budget and found that the only available avenue is to appeal the budget to the FDOR and ultimately to the Governor and Cabinet. This process is more cumbersome and difficult than having input into the FDOR’s review process in June. This bill is intended to provide earlier City input into the FDOR’s review and approval process.
The Property Appraiser presented his budget to the Mayor’s Budget Review Committee on April 20th and MBRC recommended a reduction in the office equipment expenditure line item. The Council Auditor’s Office will distribute to the Finance Committee a revised budget reflecting the recalculation of salaries based on Council’s vote on the pension reform plan and MBRC’s recommended equipment line change. If the Council wishes to recommend any changes in the proposed budget, those changes can be amended into this bill’s findings and conclusions in committee and transmitted to the FDOR for its consideration.
Policy Impact Area: Property Appraiser’s budget adoption process
Fiscal Impact: The Property Appraiser’s proposed FY17-18 budget projects very slight increases in overall revenue and expenditures (1.3%) resulting largely from a combination of an increase of 3.8% in salaries and a decrease of 6.19% in professional services expenses. The proposed contribution from the General Fund increases by $231,654 (2.3%) from FY17 to FY18, with no transfer from Property Appraiser fund balance ($112,000 of fund balance was used as a revenue source in FY17).
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